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NOTICE 

 
Environmental public information on the second quarter of 2019 regarding the 
consequences of SC Rompetrol Well Services SA - GOVORA SECTION, from 
Mihaiesti commune, Stuparei village, Valcea county. 
  
 Our company is a specialized company performing special operations on oil and gas 
wells, with CAEN code 0910.  
        At the Govora section there are 10 employees. 
 Rompetrol Well Services SA - Govora Section is constantly concerned with improving 
its services to its clients: OMV-Petrom, Romgaz SA, Expert Petroleum, Lotus Petrol, in 
compliance with the legal requirements regarding environmental protection. 
         The main activity of the company is carried out in the perimeter of the customers' 
wells, namely:  stimulation operations, plug cementing, fluid pumping in the wellbore, 
pressure samples. 
        These special operations are carried out with special vehicles and state-of-the-art 
machines, which allow the work to be done in maximum safety. 

Our activity involves dangerous substances, such as hydrochloric acid. This product 
is the property of the customer and it is transported by tankers to the wells. 

The shipment is carried out in safe conditions in accordance with the provisions of 
the European Agreement concerning the International Carriage of Dangerous Goods 
(ADR). 
        All operational personnel were trained according to contingency plans in case of 
accidental pollution, and the site is supplied with special absorbent materials to immediately 
intervene to remove leakages and residues in the event of accidental pollution.  
        During the Q2 of 2019 there were no environmental events. 
 The Govora Section holds the Environmental Authorization no. 57 / 19.03.2009, 
issued by APM Valcea and no sanctions were applied following the controls carried out by 
the competent authorities. 
 Further information on environmental issues can be obtained from the QHSE 
Manager, Mr. Duca Razvan or Environmental Protection Officer, Barbieru Razvan, at tel. 
0244544321 or 0244402207. 
 


